Western Star Truck Plant

Daimler Trucks North America
6936 N. Fathom Avenue
Portland, OR 97217

Via electronic mail

June 14, 2021

Dave Kauth

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality
NW Region

700 NE Multnomah St.; Suite 600

Portland, OR 97232

Re: Best Work Practices Agreement: High Solids Clear Coat
Dear Dave:

Daimler Trucks North America (“DTNA”") received our renewed Title V permit dated May
17, 2021. The permit incorporates conditions from our Best Work Practices Agreement
(“BWPA"). Condition 27.c required that we submit a plan last fall to study the feasibility of
converting to high solids clear coat and provides a schedule for implementation if the
technology is deemed feasible. This letter is to inform you that DTNA has successfully
converted to the use of high solids clear coat so there is no need to further assess our plan.
The measure has been fully implemented through the use of high solids clear coat provided
to us by our new coatings vendor, Axalta.

Please contact me at (503) 745-2533 or at christopher.blake@daimler.com if you have
any questions.

Sincerely,

Chris Blake
Environmental Engineer
Daimler Trucks North America



